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The meeting was called to order at 10.10 a.m.

AGENDA ITEM 1221 PERSONNEL QUESTIONS (continued) (11./42/636, lI./C.5/4"/7 and 14)

1. Mr. SHERVANI (India) said that his delegation appreciated the efforts of the
Office of Human Resources Management to improve the representation of unrepresented
and under represented Member States in the Secretariat and to improve the
representation of women at all levels. The Secretary-General should provide the
General Assembly in future with information on the number of women from each Member
State in post subject to geographical digtribution covering the preceding five-year
period. Information on the distribution of posts at the 0-2 level and above, by
region and nationality, should also be provided ~or the preceding five years.

2. Certain tables included in document A/42/636 might give the impression that
some Member States, including India, were over represented in the Secretariat. If
however a fair share of the posts related to the population factor was assigned to
those States, it would be seen that many of them, including -ndia, were not
Over represented. The report of the Secretary-General on the system of desirable
ranges (A/C. 5/42/7) indicated that, at the forty-first session, there had been
general agreement on the appropriateness of incorpora\:ing a share of the population
factor into the range of each Member State and on the methods of doing so. His
delegation believed that, unless the population factor was incorporated into the
desirable ranges, the representation of Member States in the Secretariat would
continue to be inequitable and unrepresentative. The General AssemlJly had decided
in 1962 to u,:e the population factor as one among others in the calculation of
desiraOle ranges in order to give proper expression to the universality of the
United Natiops. The application of the population factor would not cause any
reduclion in the representation of other States, it would however ~ake the
representation of several M~mber States more equ:table and fair. Against that
background his delegation hoped that the ~'ifth Committee would be able to reach an
agreement at the current session on the application of the population factor
directly in the desirable ranges of all Member States. It agreed with the view
expresRed by several delegations that the population factor should not be used as a
means of affording the Secretary-Ge~eral the flexibility he required, that could be
ensured in other more appropriate ways.

3. HiF delegation was concerned over the adverse impact of the recruitment freeze
on both programme delivery and the ge0graphical distribution of posts in the
Secretariat. It hoped that the vacancy management and staff redeployment scheme
initiated by the Secretary-General would redress any imbalances that might arise in
that connection.

4. Mr. AFRIDI (Pakistan) expressed the confidence of his delegation that, under
the guidance of the Assi5tant Secretary-General for Human Resources Management,
personnel management policies would be followed that would inspire the development
of an efficient and highly motivated staff. His delegation also shared the
concerns which had been expressed by the Secretary-General at the violations of the
privileges and immunities of United Nations staff members and fully supported the
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efforts of the Secreta 1-General to ensure scrupulous respect for such privileges
and immunities.

5. Pursuant to General Assembly resolution 41/206 C, the Secretary-General had
presented ~ number of criteria for new ranges for t.he geographical distribution of
staff in the Professional category and above and, in that connection, had proposed
two base figures, ~amely, 2,700 and, taking into consideration the 15 per oent
reduction over a three-year period beglnning in 1986, 2,550. General Assembly
resolution 4l/~06 C indicated the desirability of the base figure for the
calculat~on of the ranges being related to the actual number of posts subject to
geographical distribution. His delegation favoured the higher base figure of 2,700
after implementation of the 15 per cent reduction.

6. There was a need for a more balanced and objective weighting of the
contribution, membership and population factors in the calculation of de.irable
ranges. The membership factor was intended to reflect the principle of sovereign
equality. Increasing the weight given to that principle would aerve to ensure a
more equitable representation of ,11 Member States, whether riCh or poor.

7. His delegation believed that the population factor had not been appUed to the
extent intended, while too much importance had been attAched to the contribution
factor. Application of the population factor would have no adverse effect on
Member States with small- or medium-sized populations, it would however serve to
absorb the excess of so-called overrepresented States. In that connection, the
proposal made by the Chinese delegation at the forty-first seasion to calculate the
share of the population factor at a progressively reduced rate for countri.s with
except~onally large populations was very reasonable. The proposal would still
preserve an adequate degree of flexibility for the Secretary-General. Any
adjustment procedures adopted should not be at the expense of the population
factor, the matter called for further study.

8. The freeze on recruitment imposed in March 1986 in respo~se to the financial
er isis should not be used "0 br ing aboul: the 15 per cent reduction in posts, .s
that would lead to serious distortions in geographical distribution, it must be
regarded as a temporary measure only. In that connection, his delegation would
welcome further details of the comprehensive plan devised by the Office of Human
Resources Management to deal with the uneven 'distribution of vacancies resulting
from the recruitment freeze. ~

9. In conclusion, his delegation had noted with satisfaction that, during the
preceding year, the number of unrepresented countries in the Secretariat had been
reduced by two and that there had been marked progress in imprcving the status of
women in the Secretariat. The ratio of women holding posts subject to geographical
distribution had risen to more than 2S per cent, while 1Ien had accounted to.
28.6 per cent of all appointments. Much remainsd to be done, however, before tl.e
target of 30 per cent was reached.

The meeting was SUSpended at 10.35 a.m. and resumed at 11.05 a.m.
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AGENDA ITEM 115. PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR THE BIENNIUM 1988-1989 (continued)

Proqr.... bydget lmelicationa of the recommendations of the U~ited Nation. Council
for Namibia in its repOrt to the General Assembly (A/4~24 (Part Ill) .nd COrr.l) .
(A/~.5/42/2& .nd Add.l)

10. Mr. MSB~ (Chairman of the Advi80ry Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
Questions) said th.t, in his statement ~ontained in document A/C.S/42/2&, the
Seoretary-General h.d addressed the programme budget implications of five draft
r.solutions recommended by the United Nation~ Council for Namibia. The text of the
five draft reeolutionl as well aa lnformation regarding the activities en~i••ged
for the implementation of those resolutions were contained in Part Ill, ohaptels I
and I! respectively, of the report of thf: COuncil for NamJbi" to the General
As.embly (A/42/24). The Secretary-General'. statement should a180 be re.d in
conjunction witt a .eparate statement contained in document A/AC.131/269, which the
Seoretary-Gener81 haa submitted to the COuncil for Namibia.

11. The financial impUcaUons of the five draft resolutions. c.lculated on a
full-oost ba.ls, were estimated at '&,300,300, '661,000 of th ; .mount r~pre.ented

conference-servioing requirementa, c.lculated on a full-cost basis. As indic.ted
in par.graph 15 and annex 11 to docu1ent A/C.5/42/26, the estimate covered
.ervicing reguirements for four five-day international and regionai meetin~s in
1988, as well as four journ~lists encounters that would precede those meetinys.
The Advi.ary COmmittee had noted that, for reasons explained in par.graph 28 of his
state ~t, the Se~~et.ry-Gener.l planned to meet the actu.l conference-servicing
cost those ftOtiviti~s from the appropriation to be approved by the General
Aaaemhly at its current sesaion under section 29 of the proposed programme budget
for the biennium 1988-1989. The Advisory COmmittee had .lso noted th.t, as
indicated by the Seoretary-General in paragraph 16, the holding of meetings away
from Headquarters would constitute an exception to General A.sembly re.olution
40/243. Furthermore, the prepar.tion of verbatim transcripts of the proceedings
would requir. authorization for an exception to be made to resolution 37/14 C.

12. The Secretary-General h.d ~atim.ted tot.l non-conference-servicing
requirements in 1988 at '5,639,300, a. summarized by budget section and by proposed
activity in para~raph 25 of his statement (A/C.5/42/26). In paragraph 33 of
docUllel'lt A/AC.). n/269, the Secretary-General had stat'Jo that that estimate took
into aocount economi.s arising from past expenditure experience over the previous
three bienniums. The estimate of '5,639,300 included an allocation of '1.5 million
to the United Natiuns Fund for Namiuia and an allocation of '500,000 to the
Council'. prograllllle of co"operation with non-governmental organizations. ~he

Adviscry COmmitt.e had noted that, for the re.sons given in paragraph. 3, 4, 25
and 27 of his statement, the Secretary-General planne~ to meet
non-conference-.ervicing requirem3nts at '5,639,300 from th~ appropriation to re
approved by thl'i General Assembly at its current session ul"der: sections 3 and 27 of
t~p. programme budget for ;he bie.mium 1988-1989.
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13. The Advisory CclnmH:tee had no objection to the S.cretary-Gen.ral'•••timat••
as contain.d in his .tatoment and .l.borat.d in docum.nt A/At:.. 131/269 , and
aooordingly recommended that the Fifth Committee should inform the Gen.ral A•••mbly
that, .hould it adopt dr.aft r.solutions cont.in.d in the report of lh. Unit.d
N.tions Counoil for Nam:lbia, no additional a~propriation. ov.r wnd above tho••
already r.quested under ••ctions 3, 27 .nd ~9 of the propo••d programme budg.t for
the bi.nnium 1988-1989 would be required to impl.ment the Counoil'. propo••d
programme of acti '~tie. for 1988.

14. Mr. MUDHO (Kenyu), Chairman ot the ColMlittee on Conferenc•• , .aid that
paragr.ph 6 of Gen.ral ~s.embly resolution 35/10 A ~~quired that all propo••ls
r.lating to the schedule ot conf.rences and m••tings ma1. at •••••ion of the
Gen~ral A•••mbly .hould be reviewed by the Committ•• on Conf.r.nc•• wh.n the
admini.tr.tive implications of .uch r.esolution. were being consid.r.d. Si_ilsrly
G.n.ral A•••mbly re.olution 37/14 C provided that, wh.n .ubsidi.ry organ. that w.re
entitled to ~eceiv. writt.n meeting records for all or some of th.ir ...ting. met
aw.y from .stah1.1ahed United Nation. conf.~ence centres, th.y would not reoeiv•
• uch writt.n meeting record. unless the Gener.l A••embly speoific.lly authori••d
th.lt.

15. Th. ~roposed proqramme of work of the United Nations Council for Namibi.
provided for the holding of m.etings in North America, Burope and Japan .nd the
provision of verbatj.m transcripts of the proc••dings. Th. Committ•• on Conf.r.no.s
h.d r.vi.wed tho.e two i.su.s and, in the light of the expl.nations giv.n by the
Seor.ta~i.t and by a r.pr••entative of the Council, h.d decided to r.oommend that
the Gen.ral As••mbly should authorize exc.ption~ to the r.lev.nt Gen.ral As.embly
resolution 80 that the Council for N.mibia could hold th~ propo••d ...tings .t the
venues indicated and also receive the verbatim tr.nscripts in question.

l6.~NTAINB-ORTIZ (Cuba) said th.t the Fifth Committe. wa. moving towards the
.doption of a dr.ft re.olution on the pattern of conference. (A/C.5/42/L.4, draft
re.olution C) which would reque.t United Nation. bodies 'and the Secr.t.ry-Gen.ral
to ensur. r ••peot for equal treatment of the offici.l l.ngu.ge. of the UnJ.ted
Nation.. In paragr.ph 4, the Secret.ry-General would be r.qu••t.d to take the
n.o•••• ry mea.ure. to .nsure the provi.ion of confer.nc••ervic•• to the United
N.tionB with adequate personnel, with due respect for the equal tr.atm.nt of all
official l.nguage.. In .nnex II to document A/C.5/42/26 no provhion had be.n m.de
for language. oth.r th.n Bnglish and lrenoh except in the case of po.t-••••ion
documentation. Hi. d.l.«;tlltion accordingly .ought Clarification from the
Secretariat as to why ••rvices would be provided in only two of the official
l.nguage. .nd ~hether a deoi.ion to that effect h.d b••n tak.n by the COuncil for
Namibia on it. own initi.tive or on the propo.al of the Secr.tary-Gen.ral.

17. MB. CHISHOLM (United States of Americ~) regretted that the st.t.ment of the
programme budg.t implications of the costly and ambitious work programme of the
Council for Namibia had a9ain been pre.ented at the la.t po.sibl. moment, th.r.by
reducing the Fifth Committee's review of it to a mere formality. H.r d.legation
had expressed its objections in detail at previous se.aions to many of the
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activities undertaken in connection with the agenda item. For example, it o~po8ed

the Council's traditional practice of holding meetings ~way from Headquarters
without the additional costs being defrayed by host Governments. Furthermore, it
saw no reason for authorizing an exception to General Assembly resolution 37/14 C
or tor approving the provi8ion of verhatim transcrirts of the proposed meetings.
It questioned the effectiveness of many of the information activities outlined in
paragraph 21 of the statement of programme budget implications, and it opposed the
provision of a block grant of $500,000 to finance unspecified activiti~s which were
SUbject to the approval of a national liberation movement, not of Member States.
Regarding the allocation of $1.5 million from the reg~lar budgftt to the United
Nations Fund for Namibia, her delegation was opposed in principle to the provision
of subsidies to voluntary programmes which apparently failed to enioy the full
confidence of donor Governments.

18. Provision had been made in the proposed programme budget for 1988-1989 for
political activities of a perennial nature, which covered the work of the Council
for Namibia, and nu additional appropriation had been reque~ted. According to
paragraph 20 of the introduction to the proposed programme budgpt, $7.2 million had
been inclUded under section 3 for activitipll related to Nu,ibia ~hich had
previously been financed through budget add-ons. The cost of thoso activities for
1988 was approximately $5.3 million. On the basis of past experience, it would
appear likely that the balance '~uld not be suffi(~ient to cover activities that
micaht be approved by the Council for 1989. Her delegation would appreciate an
explanation from the Secretariat regarding the a~:ocation of resources for 1988,
and its assessment of the adequacy of the balance of the appropriation reque8ted
under section 3 to finance ongoing activities and any additional programmes that
might be approved for 1989.

19. Since no additional appropriation had been requested, her delegation would not
request a vote on the programme budget implications of the draft resolutions. It
r.served its position, however, regarding the overall United Nations programme on
Namibia and would express its views i~ greater detail when the Committee took up
s.ctions 3 and 27 of the proposed programme budget.

~O. Mr. TOMMO MONTHE (Cameroon) said that the Council's practice of holding
IIleetings away from Headquarters was a meanEl of promoting greater awareness of the
Namibian question in all regions. The Council would have liked to hol~ some of the
proposed seminars and meetings at Headquarters, but, owing to a number of factors,
including reductions in appropriations for information activities a~d the high cost
of leasing the facilities of the Voice of America, events ',eId at Headquarters were
not as widely pUblicized as those held elsewhere, that was wny the COuncil found it
useful to hold meetings away from Headquarters.

21. His delegation understood the Secretary-General's wish not to request any
a~ditional appropriations for the time ~ing for the Council's programme o~ work.
Should additional resources become necessary, however, they should be provided
sinco Namibia was the special responsibility of the' United Nations. If all Member
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States had shown the neoessary p',UUoal will, the question of Namibia would lIave
been long since settled and it would no longer be neoessary to appropliate tunds
for the Council for Namibia in the budget.

22. In its report, the Council recalled the deoision of the General Assembly at
its forty-first session to approve the recommendation to upgrade the post of
Secretary of the Council from 0-1 to 0-2. The Seoretary-General noted in
paragraph 19 of his statement that staff requirements were virtually unchanged and
that he was therefore not requesting any additional re.ources for the Counoil'.
s~cretariat at the ourrent stage. He noted in paragraph 20 that a review of the
structure and requirementa of the Council secretariat wa. currently under way. Hi.
del~gation would likQ to know, therefore, whether the Secretary-General wa. bearing
in mind the Assembly decieion to recla.Aify the post of the Secretary of the
Council and whether he would, if neces.ary, make provision for it in the revi.ed
estimates. His delegation would like the point to be made clear before a deci.ion
was taken on the matter.

23. In conclusion, he thanked the United States delogation for not pre.sing for a
vote. That was quite a departure from the position taken by that delegation in
previouB years. He hoped that the United Stat~s would continue in that approach
and would assist the Council for Namibia to find a speedy solution to the problem
of Namibia.

24. Mr. LAWSON (Sierra Leone) said that hi. delegation had no .pecific diffioulty
with the proposed programme of activities of the Council for Namibia although it
felt that, given the current situation in Namibi.a, the progral~1De could have been
much more aggres8ive. The modesty of the amount reque.ted reflocted the ourrent
financial crisis rather than to the importance of the programme. Hi. delegation
therefore endorsed the reco~mendation of the Advisory committee. It also welcomed
the positive attitude of the United States delegation in not requesting a vote on
the programme budget implications.

25. Mr. MAKTARI (Yemen) said that the request of the Council for Namibia for
verbatim tran8cripts wa. not in keeping with the provision. of the Charter
regarding the official languages of the Organization. It wa. illogioal and
impractical to give priority to one particular language, and the Seoretariat .eemed
to exaggerate the possible saving. The Committee on Conference. had .tated it.
view that the provision of such transcripts in one language wa. of limited utility.

26. Mr. MUOHO (Kenya) said that his delegation shared the view that the Comaittee
wa. put at a disadvantage when it teceived l.ngthy documents at short notioe. It
had, however, no difficulty in principle with the progra~me budC)et implioation. of
the Council for Namibia's recommendation.. The Council's proposal. were very
modest, indeed the minimum that could be exp~cted. It was deplorable that it
should be necessary to have a Council for Namibia at all. He emphasiaed that t
meetings which the Council was obliged to hold away from Headquarters were
necessary to increase public awareness around the world of the important task with
which the Council was entrusted.
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27. The request for verbatim transcripts in one language only reflected the
Council's awareness of the organization'. financial con.traint~. The transcripts
would, of cour.e, be unofficial records. He hoPed, therefore, that the Committee
would be able to approve the propo.al. before it unenimou8ly.

28. The reclas.ification of the post of Secretary of the Council came within the
prerogative of the Secretary-Gen.ral. A r.view of the .tructure and r.quirements
of the Council s.cr.tariat was currently und.r way a. part of th~ general
reorganization undertaken in pur.uanc. of General A•••mbly re.olution 41/213. The
reclas.ification of the po.t of Secretary, however, had been the subject of a
.pecific deci.ion by the General A••embly and .hould not be linked to any general
reorganization of the Secretariat. He look.d forward to hearing the
Secretary-General's plans regarding the impl.mentation of the decision.

29. Mr. DUVAL (Programm. Budget Division) said that the d.ci.ion 0\ the working
languag.s of the m.etings planned by the Council for Namibia for 1988 had been
reach.d after consultation8 betw••n the Council, it••ecretariat and the Department
of Confer.nce Services, taking into account the .xpected participation in the
meeting.. In the ca.e of po.t-••••ion documentation, the wide.t po.aible
diss.mination had been envisaged. It had therefore been d.cided to issue it in the
six official languag•••

30. R.f.renc•• had be.n made to the draft r.solution on .qual treatm.nt of
official languag.s of Unit.d Nations bodi•• which had .m.rged from the informal
consultations on agenda item 120 (Pattern of conference.), the Secretary-General
would be submitting a .tatement on the financial implications of that dr3ft
resolution .hortly, and it would be premature to .nter into a point by point
analysis of the matter at the current stage.

31. In reply to the question ask.d by the r.pr••entative of the United States
conc.rning the po8sibility of a shortfall in 1989, giv.n the level of resources
expect.d to be disbursed in 19a8, he drew attention to the table in paragraph 2S of
dc~ument A/C.S/42/26, which gave the .stimated co.t of the 1988 programme as
compared with the 1988 ~~rtion of estimate. in the 1988-1989 proposed programme
budget. If a comparable level of activity was as.umed for 1989, the appropriations
already requeated in the proposed programme budget .hould be adequate.

32. As to the reclassification of the po.t of S.cretary of lhe Council, he said
that the Secretary-General, in line with the gen.ral policy he had adopted, had
refreined from recomm.nding the reclassification of any post in the proposed
programme budget. In pursuance of General A••embly resolution 41/213, the
Secretary-General had set in motion a review of the structure and staffing of unite
involved with the question of Namibia, including the secretariat of the Council for
Namibia. That study wae now under way and the conclusions would be put before the
General As.embly at its forty-third 8es8ion.
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33. Mr. LADJOUZI (Algeria) said that the representative of the prOl:Jramme Budl:Jet
Division appeared to have indicrted that French and Bnglish had been chosen a. the
offioial and working language. fur the activities referred to in annex 11 of
document A/C.5/42/26, with the addition of Spanish f.or activities occurring in
Burope. His del.gation wiehed to know what body had taken the decision on .uch a
cboice and where that decision had been recorded. Regardless of whether it was the
Counoil for Namibia or the Secretariat which was responsible for the decision, an
explanation for such unequal treatment of the Organization's six official languages
must be given. Mention had also been made in passing of draft resolution C, as
contained in document A/C.5/42/L.4. It seemed to his delegation that the very
existence of that draft resolution indicated the existence of a problem with
respect to the treatment of off .. ial languages.

34. With regard to the question of budget methodology, it was difficult to
understand why the budgGt implications of any activity should be SUbmitted if the
programme budget had not yet been adopted. The budget implications of a particular
activity could be evaluated only after the adoption of the programme budget in
question. The activities of the Counoil for Namibia, given their perennial
character, should have been included in the initial stages of the programme
budget, in accordance with General Assembly resolution 41/213.

35. Mr. MSELLB (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative a~d Budgetary
Questions) said that the methodology adopted at the cur.rent session wes a direct
result of the need to implement resolution 41/213. The General Assembly had
decided that the Secretary-General's initial estimates should include the funds
required to implement the programme of activities, which had hitherto been a~proved

on an annual basis. The ptogramme would continue to be approved each year, but the
funds would already have been included in the initial ~stimateB. In specific
terms, the full cost of implementinl:J the Council for Namibia's programme of
activities in 1988 was estimated at $6.3 million, and that amount was included in
the proposed programme hudget under sections 3, 27 and 29. The said amount would
be considered initially by the Fifth Committee and then be approved by the General
Assembly on the basis of the Committee's recomme~dation. An alternative procedure
whereby the provisions mad und~r .eotions 3, 27 and 29 would be reduced and then
restored in the form of «n additional appropriation requested for the purpo.e of
implementing the COuncil for Namibia's programme of activitieA would contravene the
provisions of resolution 41/213. The procftduro actually adopted was therefore
qui te in order.

36. Mr. FONTAINE-ORTIZ (CUba) said that his delel:Jation remained un.atisfied with
the answer provided to its question. Paragraph 3 of document A/C.S/42/26 indioated
that the Secretary-General's initial estimates included the total estimated cost of
the activities of the Council, in which case allowance should have been made for
the provision of conference services in all official languages. The decision to
use only some of those languages had apparently been taken as a result of
consultations between the Department of Conference Services and the Council for
Namibia. His delegation, li~e that of Algeria, still wished to know in what
document that deciSion had been recorded. It was unacceptable to use the financial
crisis as an excuse for discrimination against certain official languages.
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37. Draft reaolution C, as contained in document A/C.S/42/L.4, was simply a
reiteration of the ba.ic principle. enshrined in the Charter .nd the Organization's
rule. of procedure, relating to equal treatment of all official languages. Those
prinoipl•• were n~t subject to di.cu••ion. In view of the extreme importance of
the que.tion of Namibia, his delegation had no difficulty whatsoever in accepting
be progr.... budget implications currently under consideration but. wished to

regi.ter it. oonoern over the possibility that discrimination against certain
ot.fioial languages might be repeated, as well a. its determination to object to
~UO~ di.oriMination whenever and wherever it occurred in the future;

38. Mr. MOUSSA~I (Congo) said that the complaints about so-called excessive
appropriation~ for the Council for Namibia should be seen in the light of the
Security Counoil's recent decision to approve efforts to hasten the implementation
of resolution 43S (1978). He congratulated the delegation of the United States on
the wi.e and courageous position it had adopted during the current m~eting and
hoped that it. position would be maintainwd.

39. Mr. lABIA (Secretary of the United Nations Council for Namibia) said that the
Council' ••ecretariat had, following a decision by the Council to arrange for
regional and international activities, undertaken consult,tions with the Department
of Conference Services with a view to determining the extent to which those
activities oould be implemented in view of the need to exercise financial
re.traint. Tho.e consultations had given rise to the conference-s~rvicing

arrangements reflected in annex 11 to document A/C.5/42/26. Following
ooneideration of the Secretary-Genera1's statement in document A/AC.l3l/269, the
Council had approved the Secretariat's choice of language services and had
therefore, by implication, taken le decision to proceed with the arrangements
reflected in annex 11.

40. Mr. MAKTARI (Yemen) said that his question with respect to the contradiction
between pa~agraphs 8 and 14 of document A/C.S/42/26/Add.1 remained unanswered. His
delegation could not understand why verbatim transcripts should be provided in one
language only if the Committee on Conferences believed that such an arrangement was
of little utility. It could not accftpt the arg' 'lIent that the financial crisis
provided ground. for discrimination between offlcia1 languages.

41. Mr. DUVAL (Programme Budget Division), apologizing for his failure to reply to
the .pec!.fic que.tion raised by the representative of Yemen, said that all
propo.al. relating to the choice of lang~ages for documentation and meeting
.ervices had been brought to the attention of the COuncil and approved when the
Council adopted its report.

42. Mr. TBTTAMANTI (Argentina) said that his delegation, while preparod to accept
the programme budget implications under consideration, understood the third and
fourth sentences of paragraph 28 of document A/C.5/42/26 to imply that the
activities of the COuncil for Namibia ill 1988-1989 would be based on he pattern
over the past five years, implying a use of all official languages. Annex 11 to
document A/C.5/42/26 should perhaps be reviSed in order to reflect the established
practice of using all official languages, given that budgetary provision for full
language services had appar~~t1y already been made.
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43. Mr. LADJOUZI (Algeria) requested that the report of the Fifth Committee should
reflect the statement made by the Secretary of the Council for Namibia.

44. Mr. DUVAL (Programme Budget Division), replying to the question raised by the
representative of Argentina, said that the 1988-1989 estimates had been determined
on the basis of the pattern of conference-servicing requirements over the past five
years. It had been the uniform practice of the Secretariat, with respect to
regional activities to provide services only in the languages needed for the region
in question. That practice appeared to have been followed consistently in the past
by the Council for Namibia.

1,5. Mr. FONTAINE-ORTIZ (Cuba) supported the Algerian proposal to reflect the
statement by the Secretary of the Council in the Committee's report to the
Assembly. The Committee was responsible for ensuring that all administrative and
budgetary procedures were observed. It seemed fairly clear that procedures
concerning the proper use of working languages had not been followed.

46. Mr. OFTEGA (Mexico) also expressed concern at the way in which the
conference-servicing requirements had been determined and supported the Algerian
proposal.

47. Mrs. RODRIGUEZ (Venezuela) endorsed the concerns expressed by previous
speakers.

48. Mr. GOMEZ (Assistant Secretary-General, Controller), replying to a question
asked by the representative of Argentina, pointed out that the use of languages in
the various organs was governed by each organ's rules of procedure, That was not
to say that all official or working languages must be used at all times and in all
forums. If the Council had followed its rules of procedure and practice and the
Secretary-GeneralIs estimates were based on those rules of procedure and practice
then the Committee must be satisfied that those estimates had been prepared on a
full-cost basis. However, if the number of languages the Council required was to
be changed there was no way he could guarantee that there would not be financial
implications.

49. Mr. MUDHO (Kenya) said that if the conference-servicing requirements outlined
in annex 11 reflected the practice of the Cou~cil that practice should be changed.
The decision to make such a change must be made by the proper bodies.

50. The CHAIRMAN proposed that, on the basis of the statement of programme budget
implications submitted by the Secretary-General and the Advisory Committee's
recommendations, the P.ifth Committee should inform the General Assembly that,
should it. adopt draft resolutions A, B, C, D and E (A/42/24 (Part Ill) and Carr.l),
no modification in the programme of work for 1988-1989 as proposed in the proposed
programme budget for the biennium 1988-1989 would be required and no additional
appropriations over and above those already requested under sections 3, 27 and 29
of the proposed programme budget would be required to accommodate the 1988
programme of activities of the Council for Namibia. He also proposed that the
Committee should draw the report of the Committee on Con4erences to the General
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(The Chairman)

Assembly's attention and also draw the attention of the General Assembly and the
Council for Namibia to the statement made by the Secretary of the Council during
the Committee's consideration of the item.

51. It was so decided.

52. Mr. MURRAY (United Kingdom) said that, while his delegation had gone along
with the decision, it felt that careful attention must be given to the expenditure
proposals set out in document A/C.5/42/26 and Add.l. Those proposals were
extravagant and their end product was hard to identify. In particular, his
delegation had reservations regarding the extensive travel and meetings planned and
the proposal in paragraph 4 of draft ~esolution C. His delegation reiterated its
dissatisfaction at the late circulation of the statement on the programme budget
implications. The tradition of having the Committee consider expenditures relating
to Namibia in haste should be ended. Finally, noting that the Council's decisions
had been adopted on 14 and 15 October while the relevant statement by the
Secretary-General (A/AC.13l/269) was dated 28 October, he said that it was not
clear how that sequence of events could be reconciled with regUlation 4.9 of the
regulations and rules governing programme planning.

53. Mr. LADJOUZI (Algeria) expressed satisfaction at the adoption of the decision
by consensus and expressed the hope that Governments would demonstrate the
political will necessary to speed up the decolonization of Namibia. His delegation
regretted the discrimination between languages and hoped that such discrimination
would cease.

54. Mr. DEVREUX (Belgium) expressed concern at the late circulation of statement
of programme budget implications. He also expressed concern at the procedure the
Council had followed. It had discussed the financial implications of its programme
of work on 14 and 15 October on the basis of fragmentary information submitted
informally to it and had taken a decision before the statement by the
Secretary-General (A/AC.13l/269) had been circulated. His delegation had been
surprised to hear that the report of the Council had been sent informally to the
Secretary-General on 15 October. While his delegation had joined in the consensus,
it did not believe that the procedure followed was conducive to calm consideration
of what was a difficult issue.

The meeting rose at 1.10 ~.


